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Copyright 
 
Dear Students, PhD Students, and Postgraduate Students of Maria Curie-Skłodowska University in 
Lublin 
 
In the interests of members of the academic community of our University, this is to remind you that 
the unlawful distribution of photographs, images, and any content made available through the Virtual 
Campus, the MS Teams platform, or other platforms is illegal. 
 
Materials developed for the needs of e-learning and the image of the person conducting online classes, 
which, being a personal good, as referred to in art. 23 of the Act of 23 April 1964 Civil Code (i.e. Journal 
of Laws of 2019, item 1145, as amended), are subject to legal protection as stated in the provisions of 
the Regulation of the European Parliament and the Council (EU) 2016/679 of 27 April 2016 on the 
protection of individuals with regard to the processing of personal data and the free movement of such 
data, and repealing Directive 95/46/EC (general regulation on data protection) (Journal of Laws UE L 
119 of 04.05.2016) and national legislation, in particular the Act of 10 May 2018, on the Protection of 
Personal Data (i.e. Journal of Laws of 2019, item 1781, as amended) and the Act of 4 February 1994, on 
copyright and related rights (i.e. Journal of Laws of 2019, item 1231, as amended). 
 
Given the above, this is to emphasize that any activity inconsistent with the law, in particular making 
the obtained materials available, publishing or processing them, will be subject to verification and 
clarification. Violations of personal data protection, copyrights or image protection will be the basis for 
disciplinary action at the University and appropriate police proceedings. 
 
The content provided remotely is a form of learning outcomes and maintains the continuity of the 
teaching process in difficult times of the epidemic. 
 
I kindly ask all of you to put more diligence when using the content you receive, which will allow us to 
overcome this unfavourable time without any problems. 
 
 
 
Rector of UMCS 
prof. dr hab. Stanisław Michałowski 
 


